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COOPER FARMS

INNOVATIVE SEC. IV

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.

June 25, 2011

Homeowner’s Association Quarterly Meeting

The Cooper Farms Innovative Sec. IV Community Association, Inc., quarterly meeting was called to order at 6:31 pm by the Board President, Jenell Barker, who welcomed all present.  The meeting was held at Okolona Christian Church on Mt. Washington Road.  Board members present were Jenell Barker, Linda Curtis, and William Bell.  Jenell introduced Mr. Bell as our newest member and thanked him for volunteering to serve.  Bill Stout was not present due to a prior engagement.  Copies of the minutes and financials were placed on the back table with the sign-in sheet.

Secretary’s Report – Minutes from the March 24, 2011 meeting were read by Linda Curtis.  Nancy Gilbert motioned and Charlene Salsman seconded that the minutes be approved as read.  There was no discussion and the motion carried.

Jenell noted that we do not have a quorum present but that we are not voting on anything.  This will be an unofficial meeting.

Several people asked about sidewalk crack repair.  Charlene Salsman said her patio is cracked and Bill Schubert said his driveway has a large crack which he has already repaired once.  He does not think he can do anything with it now that it has grown.  Jenell said she called Skaggs to find out when it was sealed and other particulars but never got a return call.  Bill Schubert said he does not think coating it would help.  Jenell said she wanted to get professionals out to see what needs to be done.  Linda Curtis stated that the original paver agreed that there were two places that could be a problem.  One was the Schubert/Hess driveways and the other was at the intersection by her house.  Several people noted gravel showing through and felt it might be due to snow removal.  

Treasurer's Report – Since the Treasurer, Kim Henry, was ill and unable to attend the meeting, Jenell went over the May financials.  Total deposits were $10,600.50 and total expenditures were $12,286.45.  Balances at the end of  May are:  Chase Bank operating account ending balance $26,806.00  with outstanding checks totaling $5,473.75 for an adjusted balance of $21,332.25, Citizens Union Bank $7,152.27, Chase Savings $111,468.24, and Fifth Third Securities Govt. Bond $13,545.03 (fluctuates due to Bond Market).  The total reserve fund is $132,165.54.  

Past Dues – Jenell went over the past due accounts.  There are 10 accounts past due.  Of those, five are over $500 and five are under.  Two of these accounts are in foreclosure.  The past due accounts through the end of May totaled $8,444.43.

Bill Schubert motioned and Shirley Baker seconded that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  There was no discussion and the motion carried.

Committee Report – The Committee members have fulfilled their obligation of painting the house numbers on the townhomes and have been dismissed with thanks.

Unfinished Business –

Master Policy – As noted in the Newsletter, the Amendment has passed.  It was delivered to the attorney and he has sent it to the Circuit Clerk for filing.  Homeowners will be notified by letter when the Master Policy becomes effective.  They can start getting rates for condo policies but should not make any changes until they are notified.  Jenell stated that she had talked to the attorney about the recent storm damage and thanked Doug Baker for notifying her where the damage was.  Homeowners will have to file that damage on their homeowner policies until the Master Policy takes effect.   Charlene Salsman asked about the kinds of damage reported and Jenell stated it was shingles and siding.  

Audit for 2010 – Linda Curtis will be working on getting two quotes now that she has more free time.  The Board will proceed with the audit as soon as the CPA firm is selected.  The audit will be done this year since the documents require this. 

Trees Behind Townhomes – These trees were cut down at a cost of $7,500.00. Before the work could be completed, a storm caused a tree to fall and take out a section of fence which cost us $375.00 to repair.

Townhome Balcony Railings – The railings have been removed.  We were able to save $300.00 because Mr. Fisher had his people remove the one from his property.  The cost to remove the remaining three was $900.00.

Dead Trees and Bushes – The dead trees at the patio homes and the dead pine on the berm were removed and replaced.  George Barker has been watering them due to the hot weather.  An alligator bladder was placed around the pine which has helped a lot.

Sidewalk/Curb Crack Repair – This work has been postponed and will be included in the 2012 budget proposal.  We were originally told the silicone would work but after talking to some repair people, we were told it would not.  Jenell asked Ernest Hook if he had any knowledge about this.  He stated that the only way to repair it was to remove the section and redo it.  Jenell stated that this is why we will not have enough money this year to do the work properly.

Roses – Pat and H. G. Hagan and Joseph and Judy Kiser planted the roses in the Casey Place island and this adds some color to the landscape.  We would like to thank them. 

New Business

Dead Trees/Bushes on Mt. Washington Road – Erik notified Jenell that we have a lot of dead bushes and trees on the west end.  We received a quote and decided to have him remove the dead material and then see how much money we have left.  Charlene Salsman asked when bushes would be trimmed and Jenell told her it would be next week.  Linda Curtis stated she has shoots coming up in her flower bed that she believes are from the roots of the bushes around the air conditioner.  She asked if anyone else had this problem.  She also stated she had previously pulled them up but they had come up again. Nobody else had noticed this problem.  Jenell stated a few roses would be planted along Mt. Washington Road but the rest would have to wait until next year.      

Spring Pruning - This has been scheduled for next week but as with the roofers, work is behind due to the bad weather.

Surveying on Mt. Washington Road – Jenell asked if anyone had noticed the surveying being done on Mt. Washington Road.  She stated that George had obtained a copy of the notification which says the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet is proceeding with the design phase of this improvement project from KY61 to the bridge over Pennsylvania Run Creek   Jenell said she did not know what they were talking about.  Bill Schubert and Linda Curtis explained that there had been meetings at OCC and the road would be widened to three lanes with sidewalks and bike lanes.  Jenell said that we might wait to remove and replace the bushes but several people said it would not come in that far.

Board Resignation – Linda Roberts has resigned due to conflicting work schedules.  She works night work and cannot attend the meetings. 

Open Floor – There was discussion about lawn care   Bill Schubert asked about the weed killer and Jenell said liquid was used this time.  Bill said it did not kill the Johnson Grass or Nut Sedge but Jenell said she was told nothing would kill that.  Bill stated he used Roundup two times and still had Nut Sedge and that he even redid his yard last year but still has it.

Master Policy Ballots – Jenell stated that in order to keep the balloting above reproach she would like to have three volunteers to count the ballots.  Ernest Hook, Shirley Baker, and Marcella Early counted the ballots.  Charlene asked about wiring coverage being included in the Master Policy.  Jenell asked Bill Schubert if wiring, plumbing, and connections were included in the policy and he stated it was.  There was some discussion about the cost of individual condo policies, the cost of the Master Policy, and the savings to the Association due to D & O being included.  Lynda Hook asked if each homeowner would receive a copy of the policy and Jenell stated they would get a copy of the declarations page.  There was discussion about the damage around Louisville due to the recent storms and tornados and how the Master Policy would really be a safeguard to us.  Several homeowners asked how much maintenance fees would go up and Jenell stated that if the price we were quoted last year had not gone up she thought it would be about $12.  The ballot count was 60 “yes” and 16 “no”. 

With no further business to come before the homeowners, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.      

The minutes are respectfully submitted by Linda Curtis, Secretary, on June 30, 2011.


